North Davis Meadows
County Service Area Advisory Committee #10
Meeting Minutes
Church of Christ, 39960 Barry Road, Davis CA
August 28, 2013

. The meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm by Chair Bonnie Wolstoncroft.
. Minutes from previous meeting was approved (Kathy/Antoinette)

. Regular Agenda- Status of Water Project- Supervisor Saylor began with the
discussion of an alternative water mitigation alternative of consolidation with the
City of Davis water system. It was discussed that the City of Davis could
potentially receive significant cost savings by connecting the NDM water system
and utilizing the State Revolving Funds.

. Herb Neiderberger and Diana Jensen presented the pros for the City of Davis in
the consolidation alternative. Correspondence between the NDM CSA and the
City of Davis from May 22, 2013 and July 15, 2013 was shared (uploaded on
CSA website link). There was discussion of the City of Davis terms for the
agreement. The direction that was given was for the continuation of discussions
with the City of Davis.

. There was a discussion about Chrome 6 and the limited data that is available at

this time. It was noted that Chrome 6 public health goal is currently being set, but
the MCL will not be disclosed until a future to be determined date. The City of
Davis staff mentioned that the City will be reviewing its current Chrome 6 levels
in their wells very soon. It was also mentioned that there could be a potential
problem with Chrome 6 in any wells drilled in North Davis Meadows and it
would make sense to review data prior to drilling.

. The Comparison cost sheet was provided showing the consolidation cost
alternative compared to the well drilling scenario. The worksheet was also
included on the website.

. There was a statement made by City of Davis staff that the City would be talking
to CDPH regarding the State revolving fund loans and would be talking to the
Regional Water Quality Control Board regarding the same. These discussions
would also include CSA/County Staff and the consideration of NDM.

. There was a question and answer sheet dispersed and discussed. This handout was
also included on the website. Some of the questions were regarding the individual
cost for piping from each home to the meter should the consolidation option be
actualized. The answers are still not available other than the cost could e
estimated and would be known prior 1o the project moving forward and any
bonding or financing happening. The cost would need to be included in any Prop.



